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The contents of all of his examples seem to be of an 
official nature.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
He wrote:  “Re the perfins. . . . .  The first one I 
found was back about 1973 and was on official mail 
to a professor at UCLA about meteorites if I recall 
correctly.  The other 5 are all official business of 
some sort or another. . . . .  
Frankly, I 
consider these 
related to the 
official 
aerogrammes.”  
At right is shown 
just the stamp 
from the 1973 
14c issue that more clearly shows the perfin.  It is 
clear that it is the exact same perfin that is on the 
aerograms in the lot I purchased.  All of these G / 
NSW aerograms, therefore, have the same perfin, 
and it is likely they are all genuine.  It is interesting 
that all are cancelled in Sydney – perhaps the New 
South Wales agencies decided to control the use of 
its stationery by these perfins, though the messages 
in the aerograms in the lot I purchased show clearly 

that they were used for personal, not official 
business. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

One of Jerry’s aerograms, the earliest issue of 
them all (H&G FG 11, shown above) does not 
have the G / NSW perfin, but instead has the 
OS / NSW configuration. 
Computer examination of the 
pattern shows it is exactly the 
same as the perfins on the post 
cards and envelopes described 
above.  It is obvious now that this perfin was in 
use from about 1913 until about 1960 when it 
was replaced by the G / NSW pattern.  Again, if 
any collector has additional information, or 
more examples, please contact me at upss-
ed@pacbell.  Also, collectors of aerograms may 
find Jerry Kasper’s website of interest, as it 
contains a wealth of information.  Especially 
useful are links to other web sites, such as one 
illustrating Ethiopian stationery in full color.  
You can find all this at www.aerogramme.com. 

 
 
 

Fake and Bogus Australian Stationery 
By Wayne Menuz 

(Reprinted with permission from Postal Stationery #339:155-158 of November – December 2004) 
 

In an article “Australian Official Perfin Stationery” 
in the Sep-Oct issue of Postal Stationery noted the 
existence of “strange” looking OS/NSW (On 
Service/New South Wales) perfins that have 
appeared at auction recently in Australia.  
Coincidently, John Sinfield, noted expert on 

Australian postal stationery, was also noticing these 
offerings, and in fact, purchased some.  His 
conclusion is that fakes are being created, and in an 
attempt to, as he put it, “nip this in the bud”, he 
wrote an article regarding these perfins (“punctures” 
according to those “down under”) that was published 

 

 

 

 
 




